Email from Ealing Council Re: TREE TRIMMING ALEXANDRA RD BORDER SOUTHFIELD PK
Dear Mrs Pinn &  Mr Tanswell,
 
Further to our joint meeting this week on Tuesday (attending: Mr & Mrs Tanswell of 48 Hatfield Rd. and Mrs Pinn of 33 Alexandra Rd.), here below is a summary of the issues discussed and an outline of the forthcoming works in Southfields Rec to the trees on the side near to the properties on Alexandra Rd.
 
- A summary of the street tree inspection/maintenance regime by Ealing Council was given. All street trees are surveyed every 3 years, those trees requiring pruning or removing for any arboricultural reason, or due to being a legal nuisance to any property or users of the public highway are pruned as necessary in the weeks following the planned survey. The street trees are surveyed by Ealing's own arboriculturists on a ward by ward basis. Southfield ward was last surveyed in 2007, and the next planned survey is scheduled currently for winter 2010/11. In addition to the planned inspections, any ad hoc enquiry relating to a street tree is followed up with an inspection should the nature of the query warrant it - once again, any necessary works are scheduled accordingly at that time.
 
- Regarding trees in parks or other open spaces managed by the Council: These trees are not all subject to routine planned inspections as street trees are. Some specific sites may be if there is a particular history or known problem which warrants it. Most park trees are though inspected on an ad hoc basis. As with street trees, any ad hoc enquiry from a resident or Councillor or other officer of the Council, will be followed up by an inspection from our team should thre nature of the query warrant it. For example - we do not pursue enquiries where the complaint does not warrant arboricultural action such as falling leaves, blocked light, etc. Following an inspection, any necessary works are scheduled with the appropriate priority for being completed in the following weeks.
 
- Regarding trees damaging properties: Any Council managed tree seen to be causing an actual legal nuisance by physically encroaching on a property (be it a house, shed, fence, etc.) may be pruned in order to abate the problem. Property owners do have the right to prune branches overhanging their property, though it is important that this is done in a responsible way. Any significant pruning should be done by an arboricultural professional. Works must be carried out from within the resident's own property.
 
  In the event that roots crossing a boundary are to be pruned, it is strongly recommended that the property owner advise the Council's tree section in advance that this is happening so we may assess if additional pruning works may be needed to the crown of the tree above ground in order to restore a safe structural balance - any roots pruned/removed may significantly affect the stability/health of the tree in question.
  In cases where property owners suspect a Council managed tree's roots to be causing damage to a property - whether direct/mechanical damage, or indirect/subsidence damage - the owness is on the property owner to substantiate that claim sufficiently. The Council will take steps to suitably abate a problem once proven, or shown to be highly likely, that a given tree is the cause of such damage. The levels of evidence required will reflect the nature of the damage alleged to. E.g. a simple photograph may suffice in cases of (relatively) minor garden wall damage, though cases of alleged subsidence may require more extensive technical evidence being provided such as levels monitoring, engineer's report, soil analysis, etc. In all cases we recommend that the property owner seek advice from their building insurers.
 
- Collectively we walked along the line of trees in question within the park, and I pointed out which trees were due to be pruned at this time and why. An explanation was also given to our pruning terminology and what was intended for each tree. If this could be conveyed to the affected residents I would be very grateful.
 
- The forthcoming works in Southfield Rec: (works order # 5173)
Following the recent enquiry from yourselves and Cllr. Rose, all the trees along the rear of the Alexandra Rd properties were inspected. The following trees were found to be needing the following pruning works:
 
(from north to south)
- rear of 31/33 Alexandra Road - Poplar - Medium Crown Reduction.
 
- rear of 23/25 Alexandra Road - Lime - Lift Crown to 3m from ground.
 
- rear of 13/15 Alexandra Road - Norway Maple [I incorrectly said it was a Silver Maple on site] - Lift Crown to 4m from ground, AND remove any significant dead wood in the crown above.
 
- rear of 9 Alexandra Road - Poplar - Medium Crown Reduction.
 
- rear of 3 Alexandra Road - Lime - Lift Crown to 3m from ground.
 
- rear of 1 Alexandra Road - Lime - Lift Crown to 3m from ground.
 
- corner of [rear of] 1 Alexandra Road/electricity sub-station - Lime - Lift Crown to 3m from ground.
 
- side of 168 Southfield Road - Lime - Lift Crown to 4m from ground, remove significant dead wood, and reduce crown to clear the bulding adjacent.
 
- An additional small Rowan tree which has died is to be removed altogether. This is near the rear of 36/38 Wilkinson Way and was incidentally spotted.
 
This works order has now been issued to our contractor and should be completed within the coming 4 weeks.
 
I hope that this email has sufficiently addressed the residents collective concerns regarding the trees in the park to the rear of their homes.
 
 
 
Kind regards,
 
Paul Harris,
Arboricultural Officer

